POST BASIC BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (NURSING) F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. (Nursing) :SUMMER : 2023 SUBJECT : ENGLISH

Day: Tuesday Time: 10:00 AM-01:00 PM

Date: 18-07-2023 S-5664-2023 Max. Marks: 75

N.B.:

- 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.
- 2) Figures to the right indicate **FULL** marks.
- 3) Answer to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book.

SECTION-I

(Passage of Comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue writing, Interviewing, Speech, Short Notes and Essay)

Q.1 a) Answer the following questions based on the passage given below. (07)

Until quite recently, most of the food could not be kept for long. Most often, the food had to be eaten while it was fresh. This meant that many foods were not available in winter. Food goes bad because tiny plants called bacteria and moulds grow on it. Bacteria and mould grow on food when it is warm or moist. They can't grow on very cold food. Packing food in ice is one way of keeping food fresh. Refrigerators and deep freezers are easier ways of keeping food fresh.

People have always preserved food for drying. For hundreds of years, fruits, vegetables and herbs have always been dried in the Sun. Now-a-days, we often eat dried fruits like currants, dry meat and fish in the Sun. Even liquid food like milk and soup can be dried. When they are wanted, water is added to the powered milk or soup. Potatoes and peas can be dried.

Another way of keeping foods safe is cans. The fruits, vegetables and meat are put into open cans. They are boiled to kill off any bacteria. The can is sealed up. Some foods are pickled in salt or Vinegar. Sugar solutions are also used to keep foods (them) fresh by different ways.

a) What is the passage about: (02)

b) What are the different ways of keeping food fresh? (02)

c) How is canning done? (01)

d) Why are refrigerators used to keep food fresh? (01)

e) Write synonyms of the word- 'Preserve'. (01)

b) Expand Any ONE of the following proverbs. (05)

i) Prevention is better than cure.

ii) Hard work is the key to success.

Q.2 a) Write a dialogue between a doctor and patient who has just been tested Covid (05) Positive.

OR

Imagine you have to interview the doctor of your locality about Covid care. Write a set of 10 questions for the interview.

P. T. O.

b) Write a speech on **Any ONE** of the following:

| | b) | Write a speech on Any ONE of the following: | (05) | | | |
|-----|--------------------------|---|------|--|--|--|
| | i) | Prepare a 'Vote of Thanks' speech on the occasion of 'Nurses Day' celebration. | | | | |
| | ii) | Imagine you are the Principal of the college. Prepare a speech to welcome the students on the first day of college and emphasize on the importance qualities of a Nurse. | | | | |
| Q.3 | a) | Write short notes on Any TWO of the following topics in 100 -120 words. (08) | | | | |
| | i) ii) iii) iv) | Duty in Isolation Center Importance of Nutrition Blood donation Camp Role of Digitalization in today's life | | | | |
| | b) | Write an essay on Any ONE of the following in approx. 250 words. (10 | | | | |
| | i) ii) iii) iv) | Role of communication Skill in Nursing. Balanced Diet Importance of Reading Price Rise- A serious Problem | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | SECTION-II | | | | |
| | | (Letter writing, Report writing, Paragraph writing, Note-Making, Grammar, Story writing) | | | | |
| Q.4 | a) | Letter Writing (Any ONE) | (06) | | | |
| | i) | Write a letter to your friend motivating him/her to choose Nursing as a career option. OR | | | | |
| | ii) | Write a letter to the Health Inspector bringing to his notice about the erratic water supply, bad condition of roads and poor sanitation in your locality due to negligence on the part of the Municipal Staff. | | | | |
| | b) | Write a Report on Any ONE of the following: | (06) | | | |
| | i) | Your college organized a seminar on the Vaccination Drive from the Protection of Covid-19, recently implemented by the Govt. of India. Write a report on it in approx. 150 words, to get it published in the well-known newspaper of your locality. | | | | |
| | | OR | | | | |
| | ii) | Your college organized a seminar on 'Youth and Entrepreneurship' on your campus. Pen down a report on it. | | | | |
| Q.5 | a) | Write a paragraph on Any ONE of the following in about 250 words. | (06) | | | |
| | i) ii) iii) | Balanced Diet. Ill-Effects of Overpopulation Importance of Good Communication Skills. | | | | |
| | | | | | | |

b) Note Making:

Read the following extract carefully and draw a tree diagram that contains (06) main points and imp appropriate details.

Science is a systematized body of knowledge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon-Science can be divided into natural and social sciences. Natural science is mainly concerned with physical world. It induces both physical and biological sciences. Physical science consists of physics, geography, chemistry etc. and deal with non-living things Biological science induces biology, zoology, physiology etc. and deals with living beings. In natural sciences, experiments can be conducted under controlled conditions to find out causal relationship between different factors or elements to establish a principle or law. Under Social Sciences, we study subjects like Economics, Sociology, History, Philosophy etc.

| Q.6 | a) | Do as directed: (Any FIVE) | (05) |
|-----|-------|---|------|
| | i) | English Enhancement session is conducted every Friday. | |
| | ŕ | (Use a preposition) | |
| | ii) | Both Kavyansh Karan are good friends. (Insert an appropriate linker | |
| | ŕ | here) | |
| | iii) | I read an English newspaper daily. (Change the voice) | |
| | iv) | He parties in the weekend. (Use an appropriate 'Tense' here) (enjoy) | |
| | v) | English is really interesting subject. (Put an 'article') | |
| | vi) | We scored as many goals as (they, them) | |
| | vii) | He has not written the final exam this year. (Change in affirmative) | |
| | viii) | Name any four parts of speech. | |
| | b) | Based on the given outline, write an inspirational story in about 150 words | (06) |
| | , | suggest a suitable title as well as moral too. | |
| | | Madhuri a young girl of 14 years limp in har log Mahima Madhuri's | |

Madhuri- a young girl of 14 years limp in her leg- Mahima -Madhuri's classmate always laughed at Madhuri's limp-suddenly something happened-Mahima ashamed of her behaviour.

POST BASIC BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (NURSING)

F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. (Nursing) :SUMMER- 2022 SUBJECT : ENGLISH (T:75/30, IA:25/10)

Day: Thursday Time: 10:00 AM-01:00 PM

Date: 9/6/2022 S-5664-2022 Max. Marks: 75

N.B.

- 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.
- 2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks.
- 3) Answer to both sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book.

SECTION - I

(Passage of Comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue Writing, Interviewing, Speech, Short Notes, Essay)

Q.1 a) Read the following extract and answer the questions that follow:Preparation over, on 1 April 2013, Arunima reached the treacherous Island peak, which is 6,160 m above sea level. The journey to the top of the world was not smooth. On her way to the summit from camp 4, Arunima realised that her oxygen supply would not last. But she refused to give up 'I believed that if I didn't die in spite of lying on the train tracks for seven hours, I would not die on the way to Mount Everest because it was not time for me to go, she says fortunately, fate intervened. On their way to the top, Arunima and her Sherpa saw a British mountaineer give up the climb, leaving behind his oxygen cylinder. Arunima continued her climb with that cylinder.

On 21st May 2013, she stood on the top of the world, literally. She had successfully climbed Mount Everest and became the first female amputee to do so. An incredible feet, especially since even able – bodied people would find it tough to accomplish such a strenuous feat. The day she reached the top was the happiest ever before for her. 'I was so happy I wanted to tell all those who had doubted my capabilities that I achieved my goal, says Arunima. Today the 25 year old sports woman is busy giving speeches and raising funds for an academy she plans for specially-abled children in Uttar Pradesh.

Questions:

- 1) As per the passage, what do you feel was Arunima's dream. (01)
- 2) What was the major problem Arunima faced while climbing Mount (02) Everest and how was she able to solve it?
- 3) Which thoughts started lingering in Arunima's mind prominently when (01) her oxygen supply was going to get over?
- 4) What made Arunima's achievement of climbing the world's highest (01) mount really extraordinary?
- 5) As per the passage, what is Arunima's major next move? (01)
- 6) Which word in paragraph 2 means the same as 'impossible'? (01)
- b) Expand ANY ONE of the following proverbs in approx. 100-120 words. (05)
 - 1) Actions speak louder than words.
- **2)** Fortune favours the bold.

Q.2 a) Develop some 10-15 dialogues between a doctor and a patient who has been (05) feeling acute weakness and pain in his body for one week.

OR

Imagine that you have got a chance to visit old age home. Before visiting this home of senior citizens, you prepare a set of some 10 to 12 questions for your ease. Pour those questions in your answer book.

(07)

Write a speech on **ANY ONE** of the following: (05)Imagine you have to deliver a speech entitled 'Health is Wealth' on World Health Day Celebration organised in your campus grandly .For your ease, you prepare a speech in about 120-140words well in advance. Write those words in your answer book. OR World Cancer Day celebration. Write short notes on **ANY TWO** of the following in about 100-120 words. (08)Clinical Duty 1) 2) Pulse-Polio Campaign Covid-Immunization Drive 3) 4) Healthy and discipline life Write ANY ONE essay on the following topics: (10)Catch the Rain Campaign 2) Era of Digitization Pros and Cons. Role of interactive English in Nursing career 3) 4) Media's duty is to inform, not to manufacture opinions SECTION - II a) (Letter writing, Report, Paragraph, Note making, Grammar, Story) (06)Write a letter to the Principal of your college to give you leave for one week as you have to attend your sister's wedding. OR Write a letter to your father to allow you to go to Banglore for educational visit and send you money for expenses. Report writing ANY ONE: (06)Write a report on 'Handling patients in your hospital during the pandemic'. Write a report about 'Blood donation drive' in your hospital. 2) Write a paragraph on ANY ONE of the following topics: (06)1) Misuse of mobile 2) Covid -19 vaccination Note Making. Read the following extract carefully and draw the tree diagram that contain the main points and supporting details. Science is a systematized body of knowl.edge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon

Q.3

Q.4

Q.5

Science is a systematized body of knowl.edge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon Science can be divided into natural and social sciences. Natural science is mainly concerned with physical world. It includes both physical and biological sciences. Physical science consists of Physics, Chemistry, Geography etc. and deals with inanimate or non-living things. Biological sciences includes Biology, Zoology, Physiology etc. and deals with living beings or organism. In natural sciences, experiments can be conducted under controlled conditions to find out casual relationship between different factors or elements to establish a principle or law. Under social sciences we study subjects like Economic, Sociology, History, Philosophy etc.

Q.6 a) Do as directed: (Any Five)

(05)

- 1) English is an easy subject. (Make Negative)
- 2) The boy shot the tiger. (Change the voice)
- 3) ive said sam not to open the account(Punctuate the following)
- 4) He is so proud that he will not beg. (use too)
- 5) The book which is on the table is mine. (Change into simple)
- A ripe orange is wondrous things to get underline answer. (Frame 'Wh' question to get underlined answer.
- 7) Bed of (insects/roses)
- b) Write a story based on the following points. Put an appropriate title and (06) moral too.

An old man in a village – goes to town – his only baby, fast asleep at home – the faithful dog left behind to look after the baby. A wolf enters the house – the dog kills the wolf – master sees blood stain – laments over the death of his baby – shoots the dog dead – find the baby safe in the cradle-repents for his action.

F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. NURSING: SUMMER 2021 SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Time: 10:00AM-T01:00P.M. Day: Tuesday Max. Marks: 75 15-06-2021 5-2021-5664 N.B.: All questions are **COMPULSORY**. 1) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks. 2) Answers to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book. 3) **SECTION-I** (Passage of comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue writing, Speech, Short notes, Essay). Answer the following questions based on the passage below. (07)Q.1The first time I was intubated and put on mechanical ventilator support was when I was twelve years old and that was by far the scariest and most stressful of my experiences with mechanical ventilation. I remember having difficulty breathing, feeling like I was suffocating and bring filled with panic. The doctors used a bag valve mask and explained that they were going to put a tube in to help me breathe and that I would not remember a thing. Luckily, I did not remember the actual intubation itself that time, but I remember waking up once and being unable to move. Even though I had been chemically paralyzed. I remember being awake for a short period and trying to muster all my energy to move an arm or finger and try to signal to someone that I was awake. That experience, being conscious and yet unable to move a muscle was very frightening. Questions: What happened to him, when he was twelve years old? (01)What was his experience on being put on mechanical ventilation? ii) (02)How did the doctors treat him? iii) (01)What was his experience, when he woke up for short time? iv) (02)Write synonym of "Afraid " & Antonym of "Sleep". v) (01)Expand **ANY ONE** of the following proverb: (05)i) Action is louder than the voice. ii) United we stand, divided we tall. Write a dialogues between a nurse and a doctor, treating a burns patient. Q.2 a) (05)OR Write a speech on ANY ONE of the following: (05)i) Imaging you are the Principal of the college, speak to the students on the importance of discipline. ii) Vote of thanks on the last day of free 'Health check up camp'

i) Advantage of social media. Importance of communication. ii) iii) Duty in Isolation ward. iv) Stress management. Write an Essay on **ANY ONE** of the following in about 250 words: (10)i) A responsible nurse ii) Poverty, a curse Preserve nature iii) **SECTION-II** (Letter writing, Report writing, Paragraph writing, Note making, Grammar, Story writing) 0.4 a) Letter writing (ANY ONE): (06)i) Write a letter to the Principal of your college, to issue bonafide certificate. Write a letter to the Editor of a newspaper complaining about over ii) flow from gutters due to blockage. **b)** Report writing (in about 20 lines): (06)Write a report on ANY ONE of the following: Cancer day celebration in your college ii) Pulse Polio drive Paragraph writing (in about 20 lines) (ANY ONE): (06)Q.5 Occurrence of deadly diseases **i**) Devastating effects of floods ii) (06)**b)** Note making: Read the following extract carefully and draw a tree diagram that contains main points and important supporting details When we talk about commerce, what do we mean? Generally by commerce we mean the trade and auxiliaries to trade. Trade is classified into two types- the home trade and foreign trade. The home trade plays an important role in national economy as the wholesale and retail trading involves a large number of people by providing them means of living. On the other hand, the foreign trade consists of import and export of goods. This type of trading consists of a few number of economic factors commerce cannot without is auxiliaries. These auxiliaries include transport, communication, banking, finance, insurances, warehousing and advertising.

Write short notes on ANY TWO of the following:

Q.3

(08)

| Q.6 | a) | Do as directed | (ANY | FIVE): |
|-----|----|----------------|------|--------|
|-----|----|----------------|------|--------|

(05)

(06)

- i) He said to me, "Bring me a book".(Change to Indirect speech)
- ii) If the patient is not operated immediately, he will die (Use unless)
- iii) It is a one sided affair (Add a question tag)
- iv) Bangalore is bigger than any other electronic city in India (Change the degree)
- v) It is inconvenient(Rewrite as negative sentences)
- vi) the old man asked what are you doing there my child.

 (Punctuate the sentence)
- vii) They compete for space in which to live as well as for light and air (Use not only ...but also)
- viii) Name four types of parts of speech
- b) Write a story based on the following outline.

Lazy king-liked to eat and sleep all the time-became inactive-doctor called to cure him- minister of king meets a holy man- Sadhu offers to cure the king-calls the king to his hut on foot- king does as he is told- walks all the way to the hut- starts sweating- Sadhu gives iron ball to the king and asks him to do exercise with it every day- King does as he is told-loses weight- gets cured-Moral.

* * * *

F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. NURSING: SUMMER-2020 SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Day: Wednesday Date: 16 12 2020

59020-5664

Time: 9.00 A.M. To 12.00 P.M.

P.T.O.

Max. Marks: 75

N.B.:

1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.

2) Figures to the right indicate **FULL** marks.

3) Answers to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book.

SECTION-I

(Passage of comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue writing, Speech, Short notes, Essay).

Q.1 Answer the following questions based on the passage below. (07)

The Jharkhand movement is really a continuation of the Birsaite movement. In a larger perspective, the tribal struggles of Jharkhand were an integral part of a battle against British colonialism and an over throw of the extortionate landlords in the chota Nagpur plateau. Social justices has a historic role and a radical function which is beyond the dismissing of the Jharkhand agitation as a violent uprising to be suppressed by para-military processes. In truth the Jharkhand people were not fighting for an independent state but for cultural and political autonomy and the right to remain with in the Indian republica as a community with a distinctive personality, without serfdom or second-class citizenship, Inevitably, they look back to the pastoral joy of the past.

Victor Das reminisces, They had their own system of conserving water and their well-kept forests assured them of regular rain. But today, there are big dams which are of no use to them and their forests are being callously destroyed by you---. Like plucking feathers from a chicken which is still alive. They have a certain time for certling timber and hunting too. Indiscriminate killing of wildlife is not them style. They choose certain days to eat the flowers and fruits. They are not violent by nature

Questions:

| | i) | What is Jharkhand movement? | (02) | | |
|-----|---|---|------|--|--|
| | ii) What was Jharkhand is fighting for in real sense? | | | | |
| | iii) | What was victor Das reminded of? | (01) | | |
| | iv) | How do they preserve the forest? | (01) | | |
| | v) | Name the word, which means without any sympathy or feeling. | (01) | | |
| | b) | Expand ANY ONE of the following proverb: | (05) | | |
| | | i) Slow and steady wins the raceii) Health is wealth | | | |
| Q.2 | a) | Write an interview taken by the TV reporter on the price rise of onions | (05) | | |
| | | OR | | | |
| | b) | Write a speech on ANY ONE of the following: | | | |
| | | i) Immunization weekii) Nurses' day | | | |

Duty in OPD **i**) Breast feeding ii) Disciplined life iii) Importance of exercise iv) (10)Write an Essay on ANY ONE of the following in about 250 words: Waste management ii) Social media **SECTION-II** (Letter writing, Report writing, Paragraph writing, Note making, Grammar, Story writing) a) Letter writing (ANY ONE): (06)**Q.4** Write a letter to your father requesting given to come for your i) award ceremony to be held in the college. Write a letter to the Editor of newspaper, about the bad roads in ii) your locality **b)** Report writing (in about 20 lines): (06)Write a report on ANY ONE of the following: Opening ceremony of NICU unit of your hospital i) ii) Nutrition week held in your college Paragraph writing (in about 20 lines) (ANY ONE): Q.5 (06)Qualities of a good nurse i) ii) Go Green Note making: (06)Read the following text and draw a tree diagram: Read the extract carefully and draw an tree diagram with the help of important Science is s systematized body of knowledge which collects facts, analyses them and establishes a casual relationship of a particular phenomenon. Science can be divided into natural and social sciences. Natural Sciences is mainly concerned with physical world. It includes both physical biological sciences. Physical sciences consists of physical, chemistry, geography etc and deal with inanimate or non-living things. Biological science includes biology, zoology, physiology etc. and deals with living beings or organism. In natural sciences experiments can be conducted under controlled conditions to find out casual relationship between different factors or elements to establish a principle or law. Under social sciences we study subjects lake economics, sociology, history, philosophy etc. ..2..

Write short notes on **ANY TWO** of the following:

Q.3

(08)

(05)

(06)

Q.6 a) Do as directed (ANY FIVE):

- i) Anil will come back in _____ hour (Use article a, an, the)
- ii) Shut the door

(Identify the type of sentence)

- iii) The day was bright. You were not cheerful

 (Use conjunction to make a meaningful sentence)
- iv) Iron is the heaviest of all metals(Change the degree of comparison)
- v) It is too late for us to start a new lesson (Remove too)
- vi) She can dance. She can sing

 (Use not only..... but also)
- vii) "Where are you going". James asked Mary
 (Change into Indirect speech)
- b) Write a story based on the following outline.

King Solomon noted for his wisdom-Queen of Sheba heard of his fame-came to visit him-impressed by his wealth and grandeur-wanted to test his power of solving puzzles-showed him two garlands of flowers, one in right hand and one in left-one real, the other artificial-asks, "Which is real?"- Courtiers puzzled- both garlands look the same-Solomon silent- Queen feels triumphant-Solomon ordered windows to be opened-bees flew in from the garden-buzzed about the Queen-all settled on garland in her right hand-Solomon said the flowers in right hand real, in the left hand artificial-Queen impressed with his wisdom.

* * * *

F. Y. P. B. B. SC. (NURSING): SUMMER - 2019 SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Day : Tuesday Time: 10.00 A.M. TO 01.00 P.M.

Date: 30/04/2019 S-2019-4361 Max. Marks: 75

N.B.:

1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.

- 2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks.
- 3) Answers to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer book.

SECTION - I

(Passage of comprehension, Proverbs, Dialogue writing, Speech, Short notes, Essay).

Q.1 a) Answer the following questions based on the passage below:

[07]

I have a history of childhood asthma, which required intubation and mechanical ventilation in the course of eight years, I was intubated and supported by mechanical ventilation six times, once every one to one and a half years. I decided to become a nurse because of my experience with asthma, which helped me understand what made a great nurse from a patient's point of view and what kind of a nurse I could be for my patients I want to share my experiences with other nurses so that they can have an idea of what it is actually like for a patient receiving a very stressful and frightening treatment.

I am so thankful for my experience of being intubated and put on mechanical ventilation. It has made me a better nurse and given me the ability to empathize with my patients suffering. ICU nurses need to recognize the psychological needs in addition to the physiological ones, of their patients who are under sedation or on the ventilator. Your patients will feel comforted knowing that you are trying to understand what they are undergoing?

Questions:

- i) Why and how frequently did the writer need intubation in early years of her [02] life?
- ii) What made her believe that she would make a very good nurse? [01]
- iii) Why is she thankful for her experience of being intubated? [02]
- iv) Write the synonym of: [02]
 - 1) Fright 2) Empathize
- b) Expand ANY ONE of the following proverb: [05]
 - i) A stitch in time saves nine.
 - ii) Laughter is the best medicine.

P.T.O.

OR Imagine you have to interview the doctor who has got a National award. Write a set of 10 questions for the interview. Write a speech on **ANY ONE** of the following: [05] Nutrition week Nurses Day ii) Q.3 Write short notes on **ANY TWO** of the following: [80] Balanced diet ii) Waste management iii) Nursing profession iv) Duty in operation theatre Write an Essay on **ANY ONE** of the following in about 250 words: [10] Importance of reading. i) ii) If I were the Prime Minister of India. SECTION - II (Letter writing, Report writing, Paragraph writing, Note making, Grammar, Story writing) Letter writing (ANY ONE): [06] Q.4 a) Write a letter to you Father, describing about your experience as a Nursing student. Write a letter to the Editor of 'The Times of India' complaining about thefts taking place in your area. Report writing (in about 20 lines): [06] Write a report on **ANY ONE** of the following: MR vaccination programme. i) Workshop on "Diabetes treatment" in your college. Paragraph writing (in about 20 lines) (ANY ONE): [06] Q.5 a) Effects of over-population. ii) Management of patient with bedsores. ...2

Write a dialogue between two nurses in ICU during handing over and taking [05]

Q.2 a)

over their duties.

b) Note making:

Read the following text and draw a tree diagram:

There are many different kinds of musical instruments. They are divided into three main classes according to the way that they are played. Some instruments are played by blowing air into them. These are called wind instruments. Some of these are said to be of the woodwind family. Examples of woodwind instruments are the flute, the clarinet and the horn. There are also various other wind instruments such as the mouth—organ and bagpipes. Some instrument are played by banging or striking them. Instruments like this are called percussion instruments. The last big group of musical instruments have strings. There are two kinds of stringed instruments .Examples are the harp and the guitar, the violin and the cello.

Q.6 a) Do as directed (ANY FIVE):

[05]

[06]

- i) The chair is too hard to break. (Use "so....that")
- ii) He was very proud. He couldn't talk to us. (Use "too.....to")
- iii) The fat is lighter than milk. (Change the degree)
- iv) ____ Sun rises in the east. (Use the correct article)
- v) Go and sit down. (Name the type of sentence)
- vi) The students are sitting inside the class. (Underline the suitable preposition)
- vii) Water the roses. (Underline the verb)
- b) Write a story based on the following outline.

[06]

A boy falls in bad company – father brings apples – put them in the cupboard – places a rotten apple among them – next day all apples rot – teaches a lesson. Moral.

* * * *

F. Y. P. B. B. SC. (NURSING) : SUMMER - 2018

SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Day : **Tuesday**Date : **24/04/2018**

S-2018-3894

Time: 10.00 AM TO 01.00 PM

Max. Marks: 75

N.B.:

1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.

2) Figures to the right indicate **FULL** marks.

3) Answers to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer books.

SECTION - I

(Passage for comprehension, proverbs, dialogue writing, speech, short notes and essay)

Q.1 a) Answer the following questions based on the passage below:

[07]

Cancer is a classic example of a terminal disease, almost every patient of which has the need for relief from distressing symptoms and comfort from anxieties during the course of its treatment. The physical and emotional burdens on patients and their families affect their quality of life drastically. The worst thing a person can be told at this stage is that there is nothing more that can be done. That is directly contrary to the philosophy of palliative care which focuses on the patient as a person rather than on the disease. When a cure is not possible, there is still so much that can be done for these patients to provide them relief and improve their quality of life by offering palliative care. There is thus no need for anyone to suffer terrible pain simply because there is no hope of a cure for their illness.

Palliative medicine is a medical specialty, which deals with the management of patients who are in the advanced stage of a disease, when cure is almost, impossible. The word 'palliate' means 'to reduce the bad effects of something or to reduce pain and suffering'. When patients feel helpless and insecure, they go to a palliative care unit wondering if anything can be done at all to relieve their pain and other symptoms, which cause them acute distress. The specialists there do not do anything extraordinary for them straight away. They make them comfortable in a home or hospital environment, and after listening attentively to all they have to say, show empathy and provide appropriate care. Palliative care doctors combine compassion with science and give expert medical care to relieve the distressing symptoms of an advanced stage of disease.

Questions:

- What does the cancer patient go through, during the course of treatment? [01]What does palliative care focus on? How it can be done? [02]iii) What is palliative medicine? [01]Which word means to reduce the head effects of something? iv) [01]How do the specialists and palliative care doctors treats the patient? v) [02]**b)** Expand **ANY ONE** of the following proverbs: [05] A stich in time saves nine. ii) As you sow, so shall you reap.
- Q.2 a) i) Write a dialogue of about 10 lines, between a doctor and a patient, who [05] has cOMe for follow up, after being operated on leg, which was broken.

OR

- ii) Imagine you have to interview an old woman, who has come for eye checkup camp. Write a set of 10 questions for the interview.
- b) Write a speech on ANY ONE of the following: [05]
 - i) Prepare a 'Vote of thanks' speech on the occasion of camp lighting ceremony.
 - ii) Imagine you are the Principal of the college. Prepare a speech to welcome the students on the first day of college and emphasize on the important qualities of a Nurse.

P.T.O.

iii) Operation Theatre iv) Duty in ICU Write an essay on ANY ONE of the following, in about 250 words: [10] Terrorism i) Use of mobile – A blessing or curse ii) iii) Balanced Diet SECTION - II Write a letter to the Deputy Commissioner Municipal Corporation of Sangli, Q.4 a) complaining about the poor sanitary conditions and mosquito menace in your locality. OR Write a letter to the Manager, Central Railway asking for reservation of a coach / bogie for fifty students from Miraj to Mumbai and back. **b)** Report writing **ANY ONE** of the following: [06] Write a report on the nutrition exhibition held in community. Write a report on the Youth Festival held in your college. ii) Q.5 a) Write a paragraph on ANY ONE of the following topics: [06]Terrorism ii) Ragging in college **b)** Note making: Read the following text and draw a tree diagram that contains main points and [06] important supporting details: "Speech is a great blessing, but it can also be a great curse, for, while it helps us to make our intentions and desires known to our fellows, it can also, if we use it carelessly, make our attitude completely misunderstood. A slip of the tongue, the use of an unusual or of an ambiguous word, and so on, may create an enemy where we had hoped to win a friend. Again different classes of people use different vocabularies, and the ordinary speech of an educated man may strike an uneducated listener man may strike an uneducated listener as showing pride; unwittingly we may use a word which bears a different meaning to our listener from what it does to men of our own class. Thus speech is not a gift to use lightly without thought, but one which demands careful handling: only a fool will express himself a like to all kinds and conditions of men. Grammar: [05] Q.6 a) He is too proud to beg. (Remove too) Write the synonyms of the following words: a) Admiration b) Hamper iii) what are you doing here he shouted in a very harsh voice and the children ran away (Punctuate the sentence) iv) Write the feminine gender of following words: a) Host b) Drake We were all very excited. (Make it exclamatory) [06] Write a short story based on the following points: An old lady becomes blind – calls in doctor – agrees to pay large fee of cured, but nothing if not – doctor calls daily – covets lady furniture – delays the cure every day takes away some of her furniture – at last cures her – demands his fees - lady refuses to pay. Saying cure is not complete - doctor brings a court case – judge asks lady why she will not pay – she says sight not properly restored – she cannot see all her furniture – judge gives verdict in her favour – moral.

Q.3 a) Write short notes on ANY TWO of the following:

Importance of Exercise

Oral Cancer

ii)

[80]